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Dear Linda Gammon: 

Re: Environment Act Licence No. 3199 R - Clauses 36 and 50 - Request for Extension 

Environment, Climate and Parks acknowledges receipt of your letter dated March 28, 2022 
requesting an extension to complete the implementation of the noise mitigation measures and to 
complete the air quality monitoring as required under Clauses 36 and 50 of Environment Act 
Licence No. 3199 R. 

Under the authority provided by Clause 36 of the licence, your request for extension to 
implement the noise mitigation measures outlined in the Dillon Consulting Acoustic Assessment 
Report dated March 2015 and September 2020 is approved. All mitigation measures as outlined 
in the above noted report must be completed and installed by November 1, 2022. If alternative 
mitigation measures are proposed following the noise monitoring event scheduled for April 29, 
2022, Urbanmine is required to submit an engineering report from a qualified consultant 
outlining the proposed alternative measure and the proposed timeline for implementation. The 
engineering report must be submitted for my review and approval by July 29, 2022. 

Under the authority provided by Clause 50, your request for an extension to submit a 
detailed air quality sampling plan for the ferrous and nonferrous processing lines is approved. 
Please submit your air quality sampling plan by November 1, 2022. 

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Sonja Bridges, Environment Officer, 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch at Sonja.Bridges@gov.mb.ca or 204-918-
4271. 

Sincerely, 

Kristal Harman, Director 
Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement 

c. Siobhan Burland Ross, Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals 
Peter Crocker, Nada Suresh, Sonja Bridges - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
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